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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
PERFORMANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
October 23, 2013
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Ted Wendler (Chair), Danny Becton, Joe Andrews, Greg Radlinski, James Edwards and Keith Johnson
Excused: Marcella Lowe and Patti Anania
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairman Wendler. 
Mr. Wendler distributed and the committee briefly discussed an editorial published in the Florida Times-Union on October 4th complimenting the TRUE Commission on its good work on the pension issue.
The committee reviewed the latest draft of the pension report revised by Commissioner Becton after the last meeting and distributed by e-mail.  The group discussed the fact that the 2000 restatement of the 30-year agreement between the City and the Police and Fire Pension Fund board shifted all liability to the City for failure of the fund to reach the assumed investment rate of return annually. Previously the City and the employees were each liable for 50% of any shortfall.  The group discussed how much of citizen activist Curtis Lee’s analysis and recommendations to reference or include in the report.  A decision was made not to reference Mr. Lee’s work.
Commissioner Wendler has been asked to present the committee’s work at the November 5th meeting of the city’s Pension Task Force. The group discussed the most important points to be emphasized and made recommendations about how best to convey the message.  An executive summary document was suggested that would highlight the committee’s findings in 4 or 5 bullet points for easy presentation. The group discussed a potential extension of the committee’s work to examine the potential of and the procedure for transferring the City’s pension plans into the Florida Retirement System.

Motion (Becton): that the Performance Committee recommends that the TRUE Commission adopt the Police and Fire Pension Fund report as amended to date for transmittal to the Mayor, City Council, the media, and other interested parties – unanimously approved.
Motion (Andrews): to reconsider the previous motion – unanimously approved.
Commissioner Andrews asked the committee to consider adding a recommendation to the report calling for a forensic audit of the Police and Fire Pension Fund as advocated by Curtis Lee to determine if the fund has been properly managed and if collections and disbursements of funds comply with the ordinances and regulations governing the fund.  The group decided not to include the recommendation in the report, but felt that it might result from the upcoming review of Council Auditor’s Audit #736 of the Police and Fire Pension Fund to be conducted by Commissioners Wendler and Johnson.

Motion (Becton): that the Performance Committee recommends that the TRUE Commission adopt the Police and Fire Pension Fund report as amended to date for transmittal to the Mayor, City Council, the media, and other interested parties – unanimously approved.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division

Posted 10.24.13
9:00 a.m.
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